22 September, 1995


D R A F T


Subject:	Unique identifiers for character names in ISO/IEC 10646


Background


The original intent of SC 2/WG 2 was to make the character names the unique identifiers for the characters in ISO/IEC 10646 and that these identifiers could then be used by other ISO/IEC JTC 1 Subcommittees, particularly, SC 22.  However, SC 2/WG 2 inadvertently failed to capture this intent in the standard itself.  Moreover, SC 22 wanted short identifiers rather than the character names, which can be rather long.  More recently, the Canadian proposal to create a version of the standard in French with French character names created much controversy in SC 2.  This proposal attempts to accommodate these concerns.


Requirements


Here is a summary of the requirements for a unique identifier and related requirements:


Each of the characters encoded in ISO/IEC 10646 shall have a unique identifier (SC 2/ WG 2)


The unique identifier shall not change with different editions of the ISO/IEC 10646 standard.


The unique identifier shall be short (SC 22)


The unique identifier shall be independent of the language in which ISO/IEC 10646 is written (Canada)


ISO/IEC should allow alternate names for characters.


The unique identifier should be of fixed length to be easily processed.


Proposed Solution


For each character, specify either the UCS-2 or the UCS-4 code position of the character in ISO/IEC 10646 as the unique identifier.  SC 2 should not define the internal representation of the unique identifier.  However, when displaying the unique identifier, the identifier shall be displayed as a 4 character (for UCS-2) or 8 character (for UCS-4) hexadecimal (base 16) number using the digits 0 through 9, and the letters A through F.


Implications on ISO/IEC 10646


Adopting the proposal implies that characters in the standard may not be moved because this will change the code position and the proposed unique identifier.  Should characters be moved, the identifier shall reflect the new code position.


Implementation


If SC 2/WG 2 finds this proposal acceptable, the US suggests that it be included in the next edition of ISO/IEC 10646 to account for the changes that SC 2/WG 2 is making in ISO/IEC 10646.  The unique identifiers shall then be based on the second edition of ISO/IEC 10646.  Should, SC 2/WG 2 decide to move the code positions of some limited number of characters in subsequent editions of the standard, the unique identifier should change to reflect the new code position for the character.  In addition, SC 2/WG 2 needs to add an annex to document such changes. 


